
  

             Issue 15 

January 30th 2017 
Dear Parents, 

Can I start by addressing the issue with cars outside the front of school.  We had a near miss 

last week when a parent was seen reversing into the area by the bottom gate and nearly 

knocked over a child leaving through that gate.  It is vital for the safety of our pupils that the 

school entrances are not used for cars turning! 

I also want to mention about the late return of pupils from swimming on a Thursday.  We do 

understand people are having to wait around longer but with 60+ children to get changed 

and the busy William Brookes carpark at that time of the day we are doing our very best. 

Please be patient! 

Well done to our Cross country runners for taking part in the race at William Brookes School 

last Friday.  They all did amazingly well with us getting some fantastic results.  We had a 2nd 

place in the Boys Year 3/4 race.  The Year 3/4 team came second overall.  A 4th and 6th place 

in the Girls Year 5/6 race and also a 1st, 3rd and 4th place in the Boys Year 5/6 race.  Some 

super performances to be proud of. 

Year 4 will be visiting the Haycop tomorrow afternoon.  Children can come to school in suita-

ble clothes to work in, with a waterproof coat and wellies etc. 

Harry Potter Book Night is this Thursday 2nd February.  It starts at 5.00pm and finishes at 

6.30pm.  It should be a very enjoyable evening of magic, mystery and managed mayhem. 

I will be meeting with Taylor Wimpey this Friday morning. If anybody has anything they 

would like me to raise, then please let me know. 

We will be holding a maths afternoon for Year 5 on Tuesday 14th February 2-3pm.  We would 

like to invite parents of Year 5 pupils to come along and join us to take part in some maths 

activities/games.  No need to book, just turn up on the day. 

Miss Wootton, will be taking some time off as she is scheduled to have her operation on her 

foot on Friday 17th February.  She is hoping to return as soon after Easter as possible, but in 

the meantime we are lucky to have Mrs Henson covering the class. 

We will be  having the Image Musical Theatre visiting us to perform The Selfish Giant on 

Monday 6th February.  The whole school will be involved in this enjoyable performance, with 

audience participation.  Image Musical Theatre have visited us on a number of occasions 

before and the children have always really enjoyed their visits. 

Finally, in the next couple of weeks we will be informing you about dates regarding our resi-

dential trip to Arthog in Wales.  This will be open to all of our current Year 4 & 5 pupils.  Look 

out for a letter coming home soon. 

Sarah Passey 

2nd February Harry Potter Book Night 

14th February Year 5 Maths Afternoon 

15th February Year 1 Trip to The Black 
Country Museum 

17th February Break up (Half Term) 

27th February Return to school 

2nd March World Book Day 

7th March Parent Forum meeting 

10th March Year 2 Class Assembly 

16th March Parent Consultation 

24th March Year 1 Class Assembly 

7th April Easter Break up 

News from the Head 

 

Attendance Winners 

     KS1  Reception (Miss Nutt) 1 00% 

    

   KS2  Year 5  99% 

 

Dates for the diary 

Club News  

 Dodgeball club is now running on Tuesdays 

after school until 4.15pm. 

 Cookery club starts 28th February.   No 

spaces left for this term. 

 Crossbar Coaching will be running their 

Holiday club over half term here in school. 

(See attached leaflet) 

We are now  collecting the Active Kids vouchers.   

  A box will be in the main   

reception area.                              

 Thank you. 

Money Owing 

A reminder that all dinner and break-

fast club accounts must not  be in ar-

rears of more than £10.00.   

We have had a couple of cases of these little 

visitors in Reception and Year 1. Please 

regularly check your child’s hair and treat if 

necessary. 

www.nhs.uk/Conditions/Head-lice/Pages/Treatment.aspx 

http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=0ahUKEwip_8zlv9jRAhUK8RQKHTirAxIQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fhillcrest.bham.sch.uk%2Fsainsburys-active-kids-vouchers%2F&bvm=bv.144686652,d.ZGg&psig=AFQjCNHy4kFwqwMeEuyb60G1dyGGVTbERA&ust=



